


 
 

 ( May 10,2001 
 
RE: COLUMBIA COMMONWEALTH 
       UNIVERSITY 

 
The High Commission of the Republic of Malawi in Ottawa, Canada 
was very concerned to learn that a very fine distance learning institution, 
the Columbia Commonwealth. University, which is fully accredited and 
valued by the Government of Malawi, might no longer be permitted to 
operate in the State of Montana. An administrative center of Columbia 
Commonwealth University is located in Missoula and employs Montana 
Citizens. 

 
The Montana Board of Regents, due to meet next week, has a policy 
under consideration which would require such schools to be accredited 
by one of the six American recognized regional post~secondary 
accrediting agencies or not be permitted to operate in Montana. There is 
no provision made for including foreign government accreditation in this 
policy. Therefore, an institution like Columbia Commonwealth 
University that has full accreditation from the Government of the 
Republic of Malawi would not be permitted to operate in Montana. As 
you are aware, the Republic of Malawi is an active member of the 
COmmonwealth of Nations. 

 
Kindly further note the contents of the attached regulations of the 
Wyoming Department of Education. Wyoming’s regulations include 
accreditation by a foreign government as well as regional accp~editatlon 
for permitting an institution of higher education to operate in the State of 
Wyoming, (note attached). Following is a quote from the regulations; “If  
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the post secondary education institution originates in a foreign country, 
accreditation recognized and accepted by that country’s Department of 
Education or equivalent agency is required.” 
 
Given that the Malawi High Commission is located in Canada, which is a 
neighbour of Montana, and GOvernor Judy Martz of Montana has 
championed Montana’s expanding relationships with the global economy, it 
would be ideal for the Board of Regents to include a provision in its policy 
for “accreditation recognized and accepted by a foreign country’s 
Department of Education or equivalent agency.” This would permit an 
Administrative Office of the fully accredited University, Columbia 
Commonwealth University, to operate legally in the State of Montana. 
 
Given the fact that the Montana Board Of Regents will vote on this policy 
next week, it would be greatly appreciated if a timely response would be 
considered regarding this matter of exclusion of foreign government 
accreditation. This is a serious concern of the. Government of the Republic 
of Malawi and the High Commission of Malawi in Canada. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


